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Next Meeting: 15 April , 7 pm, Brookline American Legion Hall, 

38 Main St., Brookline, NH. 

Post Elections will be held at this meeting so please try to make 

the meeting. 

        Hollis VFW               

April 2018 Newsletter  
Vol. 28 Issue: 4        Serving Hollis and Brookline             April 2018 

The Hollis VFW meets the third Sunday of each month.  

Meetings in April through September are at the American Legion Hall, 38 Main Street, Brookline, NH and begin at 7 PM.  

Meetings from October through March are at the Hollis Town Hall, 7 Monument Square, Hollis, NH and begin at 2 PM. 

If you wish to join or have questions about the VFW, please call one of the Post Officers. 

March  Meeting Minutes

Meeting called to order at 2:00 PM by Commander 

George Robinson. 10 members present. 

Membership Applications: The Post is still waiting 

for Doug Arseneau to send his DD 214 to the Post so 

the members can vote on his membership. Doug has 

paid dues but cannot be a member officially until he 

shows his DD 214. 

Minutes: The Minutes of the February 2018 meeting 

were read. Bruce Moran made a motion that the 

Minutes be accepted as read; seconded by Jim 

Bélanger and unanimously approved. 

Quartermasters Report: The Quartermasters Report 

was read. There was one deposit for $3.50 from the 

Department of NH for dues. There was one 

disbursement of $25.70 to Greg dôArbonne for the 

Eagle Scout certificates. Bruce Moran made a motion 

that the Quartermasters report be accepted as read, 

pending audit; seconded by Jim Bélanger and 

unanimously approved. 

Correspondence: None received. 

Comrade in Distress: 

¶ Don Hurt: Don Hurt attended the meeting. He 

stated he was at St. Josephôs Hospital last week 

but is feeling better now. He has some dizzy 

spells but is improving from his stroke several 

weeks ago. He thanks everyone for their help. 

¶ Bruce Moran: Bruce Moran attended the meeting. 

He stated he has mostly good days but 

occasionally he has some bad ones. Getting better 

day by day, though. 

¶ Bill Hebden: It was reported that Bill Hebden is 

getting through a bout of pneumonia. Everyone 

wishes him a speedy recovery. 

¶ Bill Carnes: It was reported by Bill Carnes 

daughter to Jim Bélanger that Bill is at an assisted 

living facility in Tewksbury and is doing well. 
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¶ Jonathan Matlock: Jonathan Matlock attended the 

meeting. He stated he got a job and is now 

working for Pro Star Aviation, located at the 

Manchester Airport. 

Committee reports: 

¶ Membership: The Post needs 5 more people to 

renew or join to be at 100%.  

o The following is a list of people the Post 

would like to have rejoin: 

Á Pat Kennedy proof of Korea 

deployment: Commander Robinson has 

spoken to Pat about what he needs to do 

to show proof of eligibility in the VFW.  

Á Doug Arseneau: As stated earlier, Doug 

needs proof of eligibility. All he needs 

to do is produce his DD 214. 

o Overdue members who need to be called or 

visited: 

Á Doug Andrews 4/11/2018 

Á Allison Carpenterðlapsed 5/14/2017 

Á Steve Edwardsðlapsed 9/26/2016 

Á Mark Glidden 4/26/2018 

Á Dennis Johnson 2/17/2018 

¶ Teachers of the Year Awards: Barbara Nickerson 

was presented with the Post, District, and 

Department awards on 15 March at the Hollis 

Upper Elementary School (HUES) where she 

works. The presentation to Sandra Van Sciverôs 

certificate is pending coordination with the Hollis 

Primary School (HPS). 

¶ VOD/PP: The 2018-19 themes are out: VOD is 

ñWhy My Vote Mattersò; PP is ñWhy I Honor the 

American Flagò. 

¶ Scout of Year: The Brookline Girl Scout Gold 

Award recipient, Cordelia Scales, is the Postôs 

nominee and the completed package was 

submitted to District 6. There was a discussion 

about what advice the Guidance Counselors may 

be giving to students interested in joining the 

military either after graduation or while in 

college. Greg dôArbonne will speak to the High 

School Principal to tell him Veterans are 

available to help because too many students are 

getting the wrong information because they have 

no family members who are Veterans. 

¶ VSO: Nothing to report. 

¶ Citizen of the Year: Tina Carlsonôs award was 

presented at Town Meeting on 17 March by Chris 

Lussier, Andy Seremeth, Bruce Moran and Jim 

Bélanger. Everyone complemented Jim on getting 

the Legislature and the Governorôs office to also 

provide a certificate as this was an extra bonus to 

the proceedings and appreciated by all, especially 

Tina. 

¶ Legislative update: Jim Bélanger stated Senate 

Bill 503 is now with the House. This bill raises 

the Veteran Tax credit a Town can allow from 

$500 to $750. Jim stated Senate Bill 341 

increases the Disable Veteran Tax Credit from 

$2,000 to $4,000. 

¶ SOPs: Andy Seremeth stated he is putting them in 

a binder and will present them for review. 

Old Business:  

¶ Annual Potluck Meeting: Greg dôArbonne made a 

motion that the Postôs Annual Potluck Luncheon 

be held at the Lawrence barn and be held in 

March of each year; seconded by Jim Bélanger 

and unanimously approved. 

¶ Commander Robinson is looking for a Boy Scout 

who is interested in building the unserviceable 

flag receptacle for the Hollis Transfer as 

suggested by Jim Bélanger at the last meeting, 

with the possibility of Post funding of materials. 

¶ Chris Lussier gave an update on approaching the 

High Schoolôs Home Front club regarding 

holding an Honor Flight New England fundraiser. 

Chris stated this would be a joint activity with 

less ñheavy liftingò for the Post, as well as a 

recruiting opportunity for the Post. Greg 

dôArbonne stated Post member Bob Smith 

submitted his application to go on an Honor 

Flight New England trip. Greg will submit Bobôs 

application ASAP. 

¶ Update on National By-Laws proposal: The 

Postôs By-law proposal has been approved by 

District 6 and is now at the Department for 

review and approval. 

¶ Commander Robinson is seeking reimbursement 

of $23.75 for overnighting Teacher of the Year 

original application to Department representative 

to meet their timeline for submission to National, 

and reimbursement of $24.90 for Nickersonôs and 

Van Sciverôs Teacher of the Year certificates for 

a total of $48.65. George wanted to subtract $30 

from this total for the meal he was not able to eat 

at the PP/VOD luncheon, but the Post members 
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felt he should be reimbursed. Greg dôArbonne 

made a motion that the Post reimburses George 

Robinson in the amount of $48.65 for expenses 

incurred related to the Teacher of the Year awards 

and the Patriots Pen and Voice of Democracy 

events; seconded by Jonathan Matlock and 

unanimously approved. 

¶ Social Media: There was a lengthy discussion 

about the use of social media by the Post. Jim 

Bélanger stated he constantly receives requests 

from various organizations wanting to the Post to 

put their ad on our webpage. Greg dôArbonne 

made a motion that the Post website would only 

post links from government websites (e.g. ñ.govò 

and ñ.milò) or items related to our Post; seconded 

by Chris Lussier and unanimously approved. 

Concerning the Post having a Facebook page, 

Russ Norris provided everyone with the social 

media policy from National that spells out clearly 

what should and should not be done. It was 

decided that Facebook is a good way to keep the 

members and public informed of activities of the 

Post and everyone thanked Jonathan Matlock for 

creating a page for the Post. It was also discussed 

that the Post and the Brookline American Legion 

Post work closely together and there should be a 

way to have a Facebook page that covers Veteran 

activities in the Hollis-Brookline community. The 

members determined a Veteran page for the 

community should be made. Greg dôArbonne 

stated he will create a Facebook page called 

ñHollis-Brookline Veterans Communityò. 

¶ Veterans at HBMS with eighth graders on 12 

March: Everyone stated it was a great time and 

the students and are glad this activity continues. 

Greg dôArbonne will enter this activity as a 

Report into the VFW website. 

General Orders: As distributed by Department and 

District and posted on Department website. 

The prayer was said for the National Home. After 

remembering the National Home, it was stated that 

dues for the Life membership to the Home are going 

up from $35 to $50 so it is advised that the Post make 

its donation to this cause before the end of the year. 

New Business: 

¶ Troop 12 has two more Boy Scouts going before 

the Eagle Board this month. The Eagle Court of 

Honor will be 12 May at 1pm. Greg dôArbonne 

stated he will order the certificates through the 

VFW Store online and will be at the Eagle Court 

of Honor to present the certificates. 

¶ The Post needs to ensure service projects for the 

communities are reported. No Service Officer 

reports have been submitted so far this year. Greg 

dôArbonne will submit reports for the HBMS 8th 

grade activity; Citizen of Year presentation; and 

the Teacher of the Year presentation.  

¶ The members were reminded that the Department 

of New Hampshire is re-districting starting this 

quarter. District 6 will now consist of the 

following Posts: Posts 483 Nashua, 1617 Derry, 

5791 Hudson, 8546 Salem, 8641 Merrimack, 

10722 Pelham, 11254 Hampstead, and 11373 

Hollis. The Milford Post will now be in District 

5, and the Manchester and Bedford Posts will be 

part of District 4. 

¶ 2018-2019 Post Officers slate: The members 

developed the slate of Officers that will be voted 

on at the April Meeting. The slate is as follows: 

o Commander: Jonathan Matlock 

o Senior Vice: Andy Seremeth 

o Junior Vice: Jim Bélanger 

o Quartermaster: Chris Lussier 

o Chaplain: Bruce Moran 

o Judge Advocate: George Robinson 

o Surgeon: Jim Kelly 

o Trustee 1: Dave Larkin 

o Trustee 2: Don Hurt 

o Trustee 3: Bob Smith 

o Adjutant: Greg dôArbonne 

o Service Officer: Bruce Moran 

¶ State Convention: The convention will be held at 

the Town & Country Inn and Resort, Shelburne, 

NH on June 8th, 9th and 10th, 2018. Reservations 

can be made by calling 603-466-3315 or 800- 

325-4386. Rates: Lodging for Double Occupancy 

per day is $96.00 plus tax. Lodging for Single 

Occupancy per day is $84.00 plus tax. Banquet 

order form and Convention Tentative schedule 

will follow. Greg dôArbonne made a motion that 

the Post reimburses for all lodging and meal 

expenses for the Post rep who attends the 

convention on our behalf, as well as for their 

spouse; seconded by Jonathan Matlock and 
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unanimously approved. The members decided not 

to purchase any ads for the Convention booklet. 

¶ Andy Seremeth stated he will be accompanying 

the HBMS students who cannot go to DC and 

who will instead go to the Wright Museum and 

Veteransô Cemetery tour on 22 March. Bruce 

Moran stated he will attend if able. 

For the Good of the Order:  

¶ The Joint Testimonial for State Commander Joe 

Clark and Auxiliary President Donna Ralston will 

be 14 April at the Littleton Elks club. Tickets are 

$25 each and the deadline for purchasing them is 

April 6. 

¶ 25 March, POW/MIA National tour flag arriving 

in NH, 1100 @ NH State Veterans Cemetery in 

Boscawen: There is a POW/MIA flag that has 

been passed around the country to visit every 

state. When this mission is complete this 

POW/MIA flag will be put on display at the 

Smithsonian in Washington, DC. This flag is 

scheduled to be in New Hampshire on Sunday, 

March 25th. A ceremony will be held at the State 

Veterans Cemetery in Boscawen at 11:00am. It is 

requested that people start forming around 10:30. 

The plan is to have a group photo taken with the 

flag to record the historic moment. The hope is to 

have as many people as possible in the photo to 

show support for the POW/MIA flag and mission. 

Please pass the word on. Thanks! (Follow the 

flag: https://www.facebook.com/POW-flag-50-

State-Tour-446276625758621/)  

¶ Mike Reed sent an e-mail prior to the meeting 

stating: 8 April, Hollis Town Band Pops Concert 

at Alpine Grove: The Hollis Town Band (the one 

that plays at the Hollis Memorial Day Ceremony) 

will have a ñPops Concertò at Alpine Grove on 

Sunday, 8 April. If anyone wants to see a more 

varied concert than what the band plays on 

Memorial Day, please let Mike Reed of the Hollis 

VFW Post know (msreed@gmail.com). The 

concert runs from 1:30-4:30pm, a dessert buffet is 

served throughout the concert, and tickets are $24 

(and preferably purchased by 28 March because 

they need to coordinate with Alpine Grove). 

¶ Greg dôArbonne stated he was on a VFW 

Disciplinary Board and discussed that the 

procedures we follow at meetings and keeping the 

books straight are very important to make sure we 

are accountable to the members and the integrity 

of the VFW. 

¶ Jim Bélanger stated his Granddaughter Shannon 

has finished her Air Force Basic Training and is 

now at Meteorological school to learn how to be 

an Air Force Weather Forecaster. He said his 

Grandson Andy, currently stationed on Guam, 

may move to Boston where he would become a 

Recruiter. 

The meeting adjourned at 3:51 PM. The next meeting 

is Sunday, 15 April 2018 at 7 pm at the Brookline 

American Legion Hall, 38 Main Street, Brookline, 

NH. 

News For & From Members  

Veterans at the Middle School ï 12 March 

Thanks to everyone who was able to attend this great event. As always, the students and the veterans 

enjoyed the time and got a lot out of it. Visit our Facebook page to see pictures from the event. 

 

ñCoffee or Tea with a Vetò ï 14 April, 0730 to 0930 

The American Legion Post in Brookline will host a ñCoffee or Tea with a Vetò on 14 April, 0730 to 0930, at 

the Legion Post in Brookline. Free coffee and tea!! Everyone in the community is invited so bring 

friendséand potential new members for the VFW and American Legion!!  

 

High School Student Support to Honor Flight Program 

From Chris Lussier, our Quartermaster: This week I attended the Home Front Club meeting at the High 

School. With them I discussed a potential fundraiser (or something) they might do with us as a collaborative 
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to support the State VFW Commanderôs initiatives for the Honor Flight program. They seemed very eager to 

participate, especially knowing that our local WW2 USAAC veteran Bob Smith would be participating this 

year. 

 

They have decided to set up a table in the common area during this yearôs óGuitar Nightô with information 

about both Bob himself and the Honor Flight program. They would like some info about both. I told them I 

would join them in my VFW attire in fellowship and support. I welcome anyone else who wishes to join us. 

 

Guitar Night(s) will be held on May 4 and 5. Hopefully this will translate to funds (and awareness) raised for 

the Honor Flight. Also (and equally importantly) it will be yet another example of our steadfast and rich 

relationship with our local schools, a mantle we proudly bear. 

 

Additionally, I nominated myself as the Home Front Clubôs unofficial liaison with the local veterans. I will 

be attending their next HFC meeting on April 3. Iôd like to have some material to offer them regarding the 

program and Bob, so if anyone has anything to offer, Iôm eager for your input. - Chris. 

 

Brookline Elementary School Annual Memorial Day Ceremony, Friday, May 25th 
From the Brookline Elementary Schools who will hold their annual Memorial Day ceremony on Friday, 

May 25th at 9am in the Captain Samuel Douglass Academy (CSDA) Gymnasium. This is a tremendous event 

and the invitation for this event is below for your information, viewing, and dispersing to other Vets. 

 

My name is Christina Catino and I am the music, chorus, and orchestra teacher here at Captain Samuel 

Douglass Academy and I am privileged to be organizing this year's Memorial Day Celebration to honor 

folks such as yourself! :-) As always, we wish to cordially invite any of your department members to attend 

this celebration to be recognized personally by our students, staff, and other community members in this 

special way. It is a great honor for us to be able to be able to host this celebration! 

  

I have attached our invitation for this event for your information, viewing, and even dispersing, if you'd like! 

This year's celebration will be Friday, May 25th at 9am in the CSDA Gymnasium! I do have your 

department rosters from last year, so that we could add them to our list of honorees, but if you have new 

members or would like to send an updated roster to me, that would be wonderful! We hope to see as many 

of you folks there as possible! :-) 

  

It really can't ever be said enough, but thank you so very much for all that you do on a daily basis to keep us 

all safe and protected! Thank you for your consideration! - Christina Catino, CSDA General Music, Chorus, 

Orchestra 
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Please Make Sure You Renew ASAP 

If you are a member who pays annually for your membership, we ask that you renew as soon as possible so 

we can meet our numbers for the year now and not have to rush at the end of the year (which is June). You 

can renew at a meeting or you can renew online (https://www.vfw.org/OMS/QuickRenew.aspx), but please 

renew! Thanks! 

News of Interest to Veterans 

VFW Teams Up with Vet Tix to Support Veterans 

KANSAS CITY, Mo. (April 5, 2018) ï The Veterans of Foreign Wars of the U.S. (VFW) and Veteran 

Tickets Foundation (Vet Tix) are pleased to announce theyôve entered into an official alliance designed to 

benefit all veterans and service members, as well as their families and caretakers. By teaming up, both 

organizations increase awareness of the opportunities offered by both the VFW and Vet Tix. The 

organizations share the common goal of helping veterans during their time of service and as they transition 

back into civilian life by providing them with resources and support services.  

 

ñIt is such an honor to partner with the VFW, which has such a rich history of supporting veterans since 

1899,ò said Mike Focareto, CEO of Vet Tix. ñThis collaboration will provide opportunities for all veterans 

to become VetTixers while experiencing the benefits of both Vet Tix and the VFW. We have found that our 

tickets not only provide smiles and memories to our VetTixers but have also helped their reintegration into 

the community. I look forward to us expanding our impact and creating more memories for more veterans, 

their families and those who care for them.ò 

  

ñWeôre pleased to provide VetTixers with the many opportunities this new relationship brings including 

access to our vast programs and services designed specifically to serve their needs,ò said VFW National 

Commander Keith Harman. ñWeôre all in any time we can help boost the morale of our nationôs finest, or 

any time we can simply help them in life, period.ò  

  

Vet Tix events provide service members and veterans a unique opportunity to spend quality time with one 

another and family to strengthen social connections. Vet Tix seats are often grouped in blocks enabling 

VetTixers to be seated with other VetTixers at events, helping to promote comradery similar to that 

https://www.vfw.org/OMS/QuickRenew.aspx
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experienced while in service. The VFWôs contributions will grant those unique reintegration opportunities 

and help military families to make memories that last a lifetime. 

  

To learn more about Vet Tix and how to get involved, visit the sign-up page. 

 

VFW Statement on VA Secretary Change 

WASHINGTON (March 29, 2018) ð The Veterans of Foreign Wars of the U.S. is saluting former 

Department of Veterans Affairs Secretary Dr. David Shulkin for his faithful and dedicated service to 

veterans of all generations. He came aboard in 2015 as Undersecretary for Health as the VA was still reeling 

from a nationwide crisis in care and access that had rocked veteransô confidence a year before. He was 

retained by President Trump and confirmed as VA Secretary by the Senate 100-0. Under his tenure, the VA 

has achieved a host of successes ranging from increased accountability and transparency to a beefed-up 

education package and increases in overall funding and patient satisfaction. ñThe VFW wishes him and his 

family all the best in their futures,ò said VFW National Commander Keith Harman. 

  

The nominee to become the next VA Secretary, Navy Rear Adm. (Dr.) Ronny Jackson, served in Iraq as an 

emergency physician in charge of resuscitative medicine for a forward deployed surgical shock trauma 

platoon, and since 2006, has been the White House physician for three presidents. Dr. Jacksonôs bio does not 

reflect any experience working with the VA or with veterans, or managing any organization of size, much 

less one as multifaceted as the Department of Veterans Affairs, so the VFW will be closely monitoring his 

Senate confirmation process.  

  

ñThe VFW does, however, recognize his years of faithful service to nation in uniform, and salutes his 

willingness to continue serving,ò said Harman. ñWe look forward to working with him and his staff to 

continue building upon the progress created by his predecessors, progress that properly takes care of 

Americaôs wounded, ill and injured veterans first.ò 

 

Gold Star Family Memorial Monument - Newsletter 

Thank you to everyone that has joined us recently and has liked and shared our Facebook page (NH Gold 

Star Families Memorial Project)!  Keep it up!  We appreciate all your support!  We need all the help and 

exposure we can get! If anyone works for or knows a business that would be interested in partnering with us 

on this project, please let us know!! Keep checking back as we have some exciting things coming!  

We are moving closer to our goals and need the citizens of New Hampshire to help us into the 'end zone'. If 

you would like to donate (no amount is too small - we are grateful for all that have helped from the $5.00 to 

the $2000.00 - it is all of us working together!!!), please go to the website - http://hwwmohf.org/manchester-

nh.html. Thank you and may God bless all the families of New Hampshire that have had a service member 

die in service to our great country. Let them know that we will never forget...to remember is to 

honor...always. 

 

New Hampshire State Office of Veterans Services 

Please take the time to visit the New Hampshire State Office of Veterans Services. It has a lot of great 

information: https://www.nh.gov/nhveterans/ 

http://hwwmohf.org/manchester-nh.html
http://hwwmohf.org/manchester-nh.html
https://www.nh.gov/nhveterans/
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http://www.souhegan.net/events/details/all-star-tailgate-for-troops-3089
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